
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING 
NOVEMBER 7, 1980 

The Board of County Commission met this day in special session with the following members 

present, to-wit: Lloyd Tatum, Chairman, Clayton Shiver, Gene Bailey and Bobby Varnum. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, and Sheriff William G. Smith were present and acting. 

The meeting was called to order by Sheriff Smith. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Shiver, seconded by Commissioner Varnum and duly carried to 

borrow $73,000.00 from the Ellis Bank of Blountstown to be repaid as tax money becomes available. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bailey, seconded by Commissioner Varnum and duly carried to 

cut out one grader in order to be able to cut the 1980-81 budget by $25,000~00 - the grader being 

the one in District 5, and lay off the grader operator and helper effective November 11, 1980. 

There being no further business, the Board did then adjourn. 

Lloyd Tatum 
Chairman 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 18, 1980 

The Board of County Commission met this day in regular session with the following members 

present, to-wit: Clayton Shiver, Bobby Varnum and Donnell Whitfield. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, Attorney Bill Corbin and Sheriff William G. Smith were present and 

acting. 

The meeting was called to order by Sheriff Smith followed with prayer by Sheriff Smith. 

Clerk Willie D. Wise gave the Oath of Office to incoming Commissioners Jack Bowman, Monroe 

Cox and Donnell Whitfield. 

Vice-chairman Clayton Shiver stated that he would take nominations at this time for reorganlzlng 

the Board. A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Varnum and duly 

carried to elect Commissioner Shiver as Chairman of the Board. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly carried to 

elect Commissioner Varnum as vice-chairman. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Varnum, seconded by Commissioner Whitfield and duly carried 

to approve bonds on all elected officials. 

County Judge Jim Godwin inquired as to the pay for his part time help. 

Mr. Torn Adams and Mrs. Michelle Breuer with the Calhoun County Senior Citizens Association 

met with the Board concerning leasing the old welfare building. After some discussion, the Board 

agreed to get together and see if something could be worked out. 

Ms. Neel with the Calhoun County Library was present at the Board meeting. 

Commissioner Bowman inquired as to when the radios could be exchanges to the new commissioners. 

Gene Bailey stated that he would like to have some of the county commissioners work on air 

conditioners and install radios. 


